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Monroe County Health and Human Services Board
Meeting of January 5, 2021
Monroe County Justice Center Assembly Room, Sparta, Wisconsin

Board Members Present:  Chairperson David Pierce, Mary Cook, Mary Von Ruden, 
Cyndi Wise, Kristy Brown & Dr. Emma Ledbetter
Board Members Present Via Webex: Shelly Egstad & Jen Schmitz
Board Members Excused:  Brett Larkin
Staff Present:  Ron Hamilton, Erica Brandau & Kelly Gronau, Human Services; Tiffany Giesler, Health Department
Staff Excused: Pam Weber, Aging and Disability Resource Center
Call to Order:  Chairperson David Pierce called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.
Approval of Health & Human Services Board Regular Meeting Minutes for December 1, 2020 – Discussion/Action:  Upon brief review, A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY CYNDI WISE, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the Health and Human Services Board meeting minutes from December 1, 2020 as presented.
Public Comment Period:  No one was present to comment at this time.
Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC):
ADRC Program Reports – Discussion:  Ms. Weber was ill at the time of the meeting and unable to attend.  Ron Hamilton did not have any information regarding program reports, so this agenda item was skipped.
ADRC Fiscal Report – Discussion: Ms. Weber was ill at the time of the meeting and unable to attend.  Ron Hamilton did not have any information regarding fiscal reports, so this agenda item was skipped.

ADRC Reinvestment Resolution – Discussion/Action: Ron Hamilton presented a reinvestment resolution, asking this Board for its support.  The resolution requests an additional $27,410,000 in funding to ensure access to critical services the ADRC provides.  The resolutions indicated funding for ADRCs has not increased since 2006 and without the additional funding, ADRCs across the state are unable to expand necessary services to assist the growing demographic served by the ADRC.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE-CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY KRISTY BROWN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to support the resolution as presented.  This resolution will be forwarded to the Finance Committee, and subsequently the full Monroe County Board for review and action.

Monroe County Health Department:

Line Item Transfer, Public Health – Discussion/Action:  Tiffany Giesler presented a Line Item Transfer in the amount of $12,000 to move funds from salaries to block grant supplies to purchase equipment necessary for the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY CYNDI WISE, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the Line Item Transfer as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.

Line Item Transfer, WIC – Discussion/Action:  Ms. Giesler presented a line item transfer of $8,900 from various areas of the WIC budget to be redirected to telephone, equipment service contracts, and salaries.  Because WIC services were being offered remotely for most of 2020, the funds unused to purchase additional supplies will be used for the increase in telephone and internet communication costs. A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY VICE-CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, and CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the line item transfer as presented. This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.

Staff Updates – Discussion: Tiffany Giesler reported all vacant positions within the Health Department have been filled.  Serena Yahnke-Berg has been hired as the Public Health Nurse Supervisor and started on December 21st.  Laura Reutlinger has been hired as an LTE Community Health Educator until March 15th.  And Jena Cornell has been hired as a Public Health Nurse.
November 2020 Program Report – Discussion:  Ms. Giesler provided a handout of the monthly program reports for November 2020, reporting a total of 2,936 communicable diseases for the month.  Positive COVID-19 cases are starting to decline, though there is no certainty as to the cause of the decline – whether it’s an actual decrease in positive cases, or people not getting tested.  
Dr. Emma Ledbetter provided a handout to all Board members which provided facts about the COVID vaccine in an effort to dispel common myths about it.  Ms. Giesler provided additional information, indicating WI is vaccinating in a phased approach, targeting those providing direct patient care and long term care facilities in the first phase.  Ms. Giesler reported at this time, we are in an “emergency use authorization status” and receiving the vaccine is not mandatory for anyone, regardless of occupation or risk status.  Shelly Egstad wished to add that the use of masks has greatly reduced the transmission of Influenza this year as well.
2020 YTD Fiscal Report – Discussion:  Ms. Giesler shared the fiscal report for December 2020.  Year to date, through December, the Health Department has received $1,252,398.26 (79.42%) of revenue, and has expended $1,320,856.55 (83.77%) of the 2020 budget.  

Monroe County Department of Human Services: 
CLTS Presentation, Erica Brandau, CFS Supervisor – Discussion:  Erica Brandau presented an overview of the Children’s Long Term Support program.  Ms. Brandau indicated in September 2017, Monroe County had 47 children enrolled, with 30 on the waitlist and 2.5 staff managing all of the program.  Looking ahead at January 2021, there are currently 151 children enrolled with 8 on the waitlist.  Due to recommended caseloads of 25-30, the need for staff has increased over the years and there are now 4 full time CLTS social workers, one ½ time CLTS social worker, and Ms. Brandau as the supervisor.  Caseloads for all current staff exceed the recommended limits and Mr. Hamilton reports an intent to request one or two additional CLTS positions for the 2022 year.  Ms. Brandau indicated changes to the referral process in 2021 as the state will be managing the waitlist versus individual counties managing their own waitlists.  In addition, Wisconsin DHS ended the pilot project for Compass WI Threshold which was a uniform referral and enrollment process for CLTS and Katie Becket programs.  Monroe County was enrolled in this pilot and will have to develop a plan to perform the initial screenings to start the enrollment process.  Once a new process is developed, more information will be distributed.
Request to Amend 2020 Purchase of Service Contract – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented a request to amend previously approved contracts with Gundersen Health System due to usage. The contracted amount would increase from $97,000 to $132,000 to cover expenses through the end of the year.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY KRISTY BROWN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the amended contract as presented.  

Request to Establish New 2021 Purchase of Service Contracts – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented a request to establish new purchase of service contracts with numerous providers.  Proposed contract amounts were estimated based on prior use.  After brief discussion, A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY KRISTY BROWN, AND CARRIED WTH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the contracts as presented.

Notice of Budgetary Adjustment, COVID Placement – Discussion/Action:  Ron Hamilton presented a budgetary adjustment in the total amount of $26,292.00 due to funds that were provided to Foster Care Placements, Group Homes, and Residential Care Centers because of increased costs as a result of the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY MARY COOK, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budgetary adjustment as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.

Notice of Budgetary Adjustment, WIMCR – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented a budgetary adjustment in the amount of $328,522.65 due to extra WIMCR funds received that were not budgeted for.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY KRISTY BROWN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budgetary adjustment as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
Human Services Program and Fiscal Reports/Updates:
Program Area Staff Updates/Reports – Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton provided a copy of a letter from the Wisconsin Department of Children and Families thanking all CAN Partnership members for their hard work in developing and implementing the multi-county partnership.  While the CAN partnership has now ended, it was noted these efforts will serve as continuing reference for the ever changing systems that serve the children and families of Wisconsin.
Mr. Hamilton reported a vacancy in the ESS unit as well as a new vacancy in the Behavioral Health unit as Jamie Reese, a CCS and APS social worker will be filling a vacancy within the ADRC starting January 18th.  In addition, both the behavioral health nurse and prescriber have given their notice of resignation.  The nurse’s last day is January 18th and the prescriber’s last day is February 15th.  Both positions are currently being recruited for.  The Medical Director, Dr. Fassbinder, the outpatient clinic and CSP programs utilize has also indicated her desire to only stay on to supervise the CCS program, and none of the other behavioral health programs.  Mr. Hamilton indicates pursuing various options in an effort to fill these positions, as the mental health clinic and CSP programs were just recertified for 2 years.  Dr. Ledbetter indicated she would like this Board to make a recommendation to fill these positions, no matter the cost as mental health services are essential, especially during this time.  An agenda item will be added for February’s meeting to accommodate this request and make a formal recommendation.

Financial Report – November 2020 - Discussion:  Ron Hamilton presented the financial report for November of 2020, indicating receipt of $12,195,949 in revenues and $12,172,817 in expenditures.  The budget overall is at a $23,132 (0.2 %) through the month of November.  Mr. Hamilton indicated he believes this is the first time in roughly 20-22 months Human Services is in the positive. 
Date/Location of Next Meeting – Discussion/Action:  Board members present agreed to keep the next regular monthly meeting of the Health and Human Services Board as previously scheduled on Tuesday, February 2, 2021 at 8:30 a.m.  This meeting will be held at the Justice Center Assembly Room in Sparta. Agenda items noted for inclusion for the February meeting at this time were the regular reports and program updates.  
Adjournment – Discussion/Action:  With no further topics for discussion in this meeting, A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:58 a.m. 






Respectfully Submitted,







Kelly J. Gronau






Administrative Services Coordinator
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